russell protection society (inc)
P O Box 154
Russell, Bay of Islands
Submission on proposed Russell Wharf Memorandum of Understanding and the Kororareka/Russell Community Wharf Kaitiaki Trust Deed
1. There is an outstanding need to also have a simple Memorandum of Understanding between the Wharf Trust and the Russell Community, which acknowledges and safeguards the current use of the Wharf by that Community.  It should specify the aims and objectives of the Trust in managing the Wharf on behalf of the Community.
2. There are several Resource Consents pertaining to the Wharf that have been granted without public notification and these should be withdrawn (5iii(B)) until the new Trustees can review these in order to determine whether they conflict with the Community interest.  The proposed MOU should contain a clause that requires the FNHL/Trustees to ask for any future Resource Consent Applications to be publicly notified.
3. The proposed MOU should commit FNHL to:
· providing for 5 public berths on the left side of the Wharf
· providing proper access and facilities to the Russell Boating Club for marshalling racing 
· providing proper access and facilities to the Bay of Islands Swordfish Club Weighmaster
· providing free and proper access for recreational watercraft to pick up and drop off people, with particular regard to the needs of disabled and elderly passengers.
4. The proposed MOU (s 9) should be rewritten so that the Wharf can only be returned to the FNDC and cannot be privatised and sold or leased to a third party.
5. The proposed MOU should make it clear that no sewerage systems, including grey water disposal, would be allowed on the Wharf and on the Kororareka Bay foreshore because of cultural objections by tangata whenua and the Russell Community generally.
6. In s 9 of the MOU there should be a requirement to hold a public meeting to discuss any new commercial activity that is proposed for the Russell Wharf before this can actioned.
7. In s 9 of the Deed the appointment of new Wharf Trustees should be democratically determined not by “electors” but by an electronic ballot of all candidates that have put their name forward and would be open to all Russell Ratepayers and residents, including those living or travelling away.  The provision for “shoulder tapping” (s 9.9) additional Trustees should be removed.  
8.  In view of the active and direct involvement of the current Russell Wharf and Waterfront Trustees in the process of setting up a new management regime for the Wharf, it is necessary to rewrite s 15 of the Deed so that proper attention is given to avoiding any actual or potential conflicts of interest by ensuring that all previous RWW Trustees and the new KRCWK Trustees can have no financial interest in the Russell Wharf.
9.  In s 4(d) of the Deed, the words recreational, heritage and environmental should be added to the list of values to be protected.  FNHL should be required to seek and have proper regard to the advice of consultant landscape and heritage architects when contemplating any new development.  
10.  The definition of “Russell Wharf” in the Deed should be limited to the Russell Wharf proper and should not include the waters of Kororareka Bay in order to safeguard this Community taonga from future commercial development.
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